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No question what state we were in today.  Lunch was a Wisconsin favorite 
… beef tips!  In attendance were Shane, Ann, Ben G., Maria, Bob, Ben W., 
Rick, and special guest Nico making the long trip back home from Los 
Angeles.  We applauded his new job at Paramount Studios.  Nico promised 
to send us photos of the celebrities he meets! 
 
Maria kicked off the meeting, Ben W. said the prayer, and we sang two 
songs … Stodola Pumpa and the Packer Fight Song.  Two of our all-time 
top selections!  I did notice Shane scratching his head as he listened to the 
Stodola Pumpa words.  Hah!  Don’t worry, Shane, we’re just as confused as 
you are!  And I don’t think Shane was very enthusiastic about the Packer 
Fight Song either given that he’s going to the NFL Draft next week in Detroit 
and will be wearing a Lions jersey. 
 
The bulk of our meeting was donation discussions.  We approved checks to 
UWGB Circle K, Southwest High School Key Club, GBASO, and the 
Greater Green Bay YMCA.  Shane and Ben G. presented videos from the 
latter two organizations.  No question their undertakings are beneficial to 
area youth and worthy of our support. 
 
We also received a scholarship program update from Rick.  We have 21 
applications from area high school seniors including two from Southwest 
High School Key Club members.  Committee members Ben G., Kirby, Bob, 



 

 
 

 
 

Shane (new member, thanks for volunteering) and Rick will have our 
winners selected in the next couple weeks.  Please mark your calendars 
and plan to attend the Monday, June 17 scholarship awards luncheon at the 
Hyatt Regency. 
 
May Kiwanis Club meeting schedule: 
 
Monday, May 6 - noon lunch at the Hyatt Regency  
 
Tuesday, May 28 - NEW Zoo visit with the Nicolet School third graders.  Be 
on the lookout for more information from Anne.  She will need helpers! 
 
By: Rick Satterlee 
 


